
Newsletter – WC 15th May 2023
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 

– Philippians 4:13
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Silverdale Field Day

Thanks to 
Chimene and 
Vicky for sharing 
all their past 
memories of 
Silverdale Field 
Day.  Please see 
Chimene if you 
Have any ideas 
re fancy dress.  
We would 
love to do 
something 
‘whole school’, but we need the
man power to do it. A flyer, for the event 
will be available next week.  Things to look 
forward to…  Dog show classes, fell races, 
fancy dress, WI cake stalls, ice creams, 
arts and craft activities, classic cars, raffles 
and a tombola.  We have been put in 
charge of the tombola. Please can children 
bring in prizes as from next week (WC 
23.05.23).  Chocolates.  Toys,Smellies.  
Anything is appreciated

Please can you chat to your child about
walking to school safely, especially if they
walk/cycle on their own?  Cars drive so 
fast outside school, it’s always a concern 
at pick up and drop off times.  Also, 
please do not park on the yellow zigzag 
lines, or in the bus stop.  It makes visibility 
difficult around the corner if you have any 
vehicles larger than a car.

Road Safety

Week 2 

WC 23.05.23

Lunches

There have been more added to this.  Secondary 
schools have now published their open day 

dates for Year 5 parents. Click here.  News of 
secondary school induction dates will be coming 

very soon for our current year 6s.

Secondary School Open days

Silverdale Players

Its Rapunzel this year!!! There will be a 
welcome evening on Friday 30th June 7pm
Britannia Room, The Silverdale Hotel
Children are welcome to find out more 
about being involved in this year’s village 
pantomime. Please see attached Poster.

A massive St John’s well done to all our 
Silverdale Stars this week.

Starlings  River - For being so smiley and 
brave this week

Curlews  Marnie - For being so inquisitive 
when we visited the SHERP. (super loud 
squealing too, as we bounced across the 

bay!) 
Click here to read all about our trip in the 

newspaper!
Bitterns  Esmae - for being a caring and 

supportive buddy to her friends at Bleasdale
Harriers  Thomas - For showing 

perseverance towards his work. Staying on 
task, concentrating and making a big effort 

to present his work nicely.

Stars of the Week

Thanks to all that attended the Y5/6 

Coniston information evening on Tuesday.  

The PowerPoint can be found on the 

website here.  All children need to be in 

school for 8am on Wednesday.  The 

minibus leaves at 08:30.  Please see Miss 

Sanderson with any dietary requirements 

of last minute updates on individual 

children.  We can’t wait!  Please pray for 

good weather.  If you haven’t completed 

your form 3b, please do so asap, and 

return to the office.

Coniston Residential

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-admin/post.php?post=75&action=edit
https://www.lancasterguardian.co.uk/news/people/bay-rescue-charity-visit-for-young-fundraisers-from-village-school-near-carnforth-4145994
http://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Y5-and-6-camping-residential.pdf
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Interviews will take place next week for 
our new Starlings and Curlews class 
teacher.  Please pray for wisdom and 
discernment on our decision making, and 
for confidence for the candidates.  The 
process of very thorough and somewhat 
gruelling. 

Recruitment
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The week ahead 
22.05.23 – Miss Sanderson DSL course 
SATs
23.05.23 – Adele Thompson TLC to see 
Miss Jackson
23.05.23 – EYFS/KS1 teacher interviews
23.05.23 – Welfare meting at 13:00
24.05.23 – Emma Leading worship
24.05.23 – Coniston residential leaves 
08:30
25.05.23 – Coniston residential arrives 
back 16:30
25.05.23 – sport s equipment check
26.03.23 – Debbie Green leading worship
26.05.23 – Miss Sanderson agenda setting 
meeting
26.05.22 – Miss Sanderson and Mrs Knight 
meeting
26.05.23 – Harriers forest school

The Sunday at 09:00 service continues

in the Parish Room. 

Main service at 10:30am

Church

This will be held on Thursday 8th June in 
the school hall at 5:30.  This will be a 
wonderful opportunity to meet our new 
EYFS/KS1 class teacher and understand 
how the foundation stage runs –
expectations and the transition plan over 
the next few months

New Starters Evening

Well done to all our Y6 children who 
worked so hard last week in their SATs.  
Y2 have been doing theirs this week, and 
they have been superstars!  Y2 SATs are to 
aid teacher assessment and have been 
done in class, in breakout spaces, in small 
groups or 1:1. We ensured the individual 
needs of each child were met and have 
staffed them accordingly.
Children were encouraged to do their best 
and given the time they need to complete 
the assessments.  
We work incredibly hard not to put the 
children under pressure during this week 
and we ask you to do the same.  We’re not 
quite finished yet, but they will be by 
Tuesday.
Because Y2 SATs are used to aid teacher
assessment, the tests are one of a number
of evidence bases we use to report your
child’s attainment at the end of Y2. Please
email Miss Sanderson, Miss Crossman or 
Mrs Knight for more information.

Statutory Assessments

Friday Thought
If anyone has material possessions and sees 
his brother in need but has no pity on him, 
how can the love of God be in him? 1 John 
3:13

Further afield


